CARB letter - Florida Plywoods 


Florida Plywoods, Inc

PO Box 458

1228 NW US Hwy 221

Greenville, FL 32331

Ph:850-948-2211

April 24, 2007

Dr. Robert Sawyer, Chairman

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street 

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA 95812

Dear Dr. Sawyer:

RE:  
Comments on the Proposed Air Toxic Control Measure for Formaldehyde in Composite Wood Products   

My company, Florida Plywoods, Inc., is a small family-owned business located in a rural area on the opposite side of the country from you.  Even so, your actions in California are of great importance to us.  We manufacture particleboard and hardwood plywood for kitchen cabinet manufacturers, some quite large and who’s product can find its way into the California market.  As we have tried to follow the development of the CARB’s work, we have become increasingly dismayed and concerned about the future – not just of the industry as a whole, but for our own operations.

While I am aware there must be considerable pressure to enact a strong rule, PLEASE allow a little common sense to be injected into the decisions.

Regarding formaldehyde emissions, considerable progress has been made over the past many years.  The panel industry is prepared and able to make additional notable improvements beyond current HUD standards.  But the proposed drastic phase II limits just DO NOT MAKE SENSE.  

Meeting the Phase II limits with its not-to-exceed levels basically says no formaldehyde may be added to the product.

The technology is not there.  The “soy” resin used by Columbia Forest Products has its limitations, especially for particleboard where it has not been proven.  And even so, it is not available to other plywood manufacturers.  If it were available, the increased cost in operations and capital investment may cause smaller businesses not able to make the capital investment (possibly us) to go out of business.  

Here is the kicker – what real benefit is there to be gained by the change from the Phase I to the Phase II levels?  I’ve seen no sound evidence that exposure to formaldehyde at the proposed Phase I levels poses a risk. I am not aware that any of your referenced studies show this.  Older data from people exposed in years past was from when formaldehyde levels were exceptionally high, and these did not show a strong correlation to health issues (weak correlation to nasal cancer I believe?). The limits you consider now are all just supposition and gross overkill.

Please consider my comments as you make your decisions.  I appreciate that you have an important job to do.  I only ask that you apply a heavy dose of common sense and not allow other pressures to result in an overreaching and harmful rule with only a negligible benefit.

Sincerely,

John P. Maultsby, P.E.

General Manager   

